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CIRCULAR LETTER NO.  986 

April 13, 2017 

TO:      Publishing and Printing Officials of the Federal Government 

 

SUBJECT: GPO Oklahoma City Regional Printing Procurement Office to be Temporarily Closed 

Effective Monday, April 17, 2017, the GPO Oklahoma City Regional Printing Procurement Office will be 

temporarily closed.  The Printing Specialist, Roland Whitehurst, has been promoted to the Manager of the 

Seattle regional office and he will be vacating the Oklahoma City office in order to transition to his new 

role. GPO is committed to continuing to provide the same timely procurement consulting and support 

services for all of your printing and publishing support needs.   

We ask current Oklahoma City users to immediately begin submitting any new SF-1s to our Dallas, TX 

Regional Office or our Denver, CO Regional Office, depending upon your location. Your new Contract 

Administrator for any existing Term Contracts or one time procurements will be contacting you directly.  

The Dallas office will support all of the customers located in Oklahoma or Texas. The Denver office will 

support all of the customers located in Kansas. 

The Dallas and Denver personnel are prepared to provide you with a level of service commensurate with 

that of the Oklahoma City office. However, you may also choose to work with any GPO office that 

provides the service level that you believe is most suitable for your needs.  

The contact information for the Dallas office is as follows: 

Dallas Regional Office  

All team members have access to the team mailbox: infodallas@gpo.gov 

ph 214.767.0451 

fx 214.767.4101 

1100 Commerce Street, Room 731 

Dallas, TX 75242-1027 

Rachel Trussell, Manager 

Jim Hunt, Specialist 

Tom Bacon, Specialist 

Denise Przybylowicz, Specialist 

Jermaine Berryman, Specialist 

Evelyn Whitehead, Procurement Technician 

Jose Zelaya, NAM 
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The contact information for the Denver office is as follows: 

Denver Regional Office  

All team members have access to the team mailbox: infodenver@gpo.gov 

ph  303.236.5292 

fx   303.236.5304 

12345 W. Alameda Parkway, Suite 208 

Lakewood, CO 80228-2842 

 

Diane Abeyta, Manager 

Beverly Boecher, Specialist 

Deborah Eichfeld, Specialist 

Donald Showalter, Specialist 

Jill Schaffer, Procurement Technician 

Jose Zelaya, NAM 

GPO appreciates your assistance and cooperation in our efforts to make this a seamless and orderly 

transition. 

Sincerely, 

 

BRUCE SEGER 

Managing Director, Customer Services  
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